Aquatic Habitat Extent Conference Call - February 16, 2011
Participants:


Robert Buchsbaum (Mass. Audubon)

Chris Deacutis (URI)

Christine Tilburg (GOMC - ESIP)

Jen Steele - (Dalhousie - Intern)
* 0.5 hours of in-kind was added for each participant on this call.

Tidal Barrier Update
After initial greetings Christine Tilburg had Jen Steele introduce herself. Jen is a graduate student at Dalhousie who worked on the tidal restrictions data as part of a GIS course project. Lucia Fanning was the original contact for the project. Jen described the sources of the data including her concern with the Massachusetts North Shore data points. In particular Jen is concerned that some of the North Shore restrictions are above the influence of the tide. Robert Buchsbaum mentioned that Tim Purington (?) might have some information based on a project done in Massachusetts in the past.  Christine wondered if the question could be answered by overlaying the tidal restriction layer with the salt marsh layer the group produced previously. Robert thought this would work but suggested that he could then review the information. Jen agreed to do this final step for the subcommittee. (Action to be taken: Christine will mail the salt marsh layer to Jen to compare with the tidal restriction points. Once she's removed the points that lie outside the salt marsh - a PDF or other document will be sent to Robert for review).
Christine wondered if there is value in providing both the GIS layer and a table of the number of restrictions in the watershed. Robert thought there is value in both. From a manager's perspective it would be helpful to know how many barriers there are in the watershed. Chris Deacutis agreed that both are helpful. He mentioned that a similar project in Rhode Island rated each restriction in terms of restoration potential.

Robert stated that he thought a former NOAA fellow (Chris Cornellson (?)) might have worked on an Atlas of Marsh Restoration in the past for the Gulf of Maine. Christine wondered if Betsy Nicholson might be aware of the project. Christine agreed to try to track down the information. (Action to be taken: Christine will try to locate the Massachusetts information).

Next Steps
Christine requested that the group meet in full in April to wrap up discussion of the tidal barrier indicator and outline the fact sheet flow and contents.  It is extremely important that everyone is on this next call.
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